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January 18, 2018 

VIA CERTIFIED MAIL 
Tennessee Regulatory Authority 
c/o Sharla Dillon, Dockets and Records Manager 
502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor 
Nashville, Tennessee 37243 

Re: Failure to File Semi-Annual Reports, Docket No. 14-00036 

Dear Ms. Dillon: 

Pursuant to the Tennessee Regulatory Authority's ("TRA") May 5th, 2015 Order in 
Docket No. 14-00036, Plains and Eastern Clean Line LLC is required to file "semi-annual 
reports with [TRA] beginning on July 1, 2015, regarding the overall status of the Plains & 
Eastern Project in Tennessee, including any agreements with investors, interconnection 
agreements with the Tennessee Valley Authority, easement with property owners, and any 
modifications in the route as filed with the Petition." See Order p. 8. 

As of January 15, 2018, Plains and Eastern Clean Line, LLC has failed to file the most 
recent semi-annual report, or the same has not been uploaded to the TRA's online docket room. 
The reports are critical to ensure the TRA and the general public are apprised of the Project's 
status. To illustrate, we understand that Plains and Eastern Clean Line, LLC has taken the 
following actions concerning the Project since December 1, 2017: 

Withdrawn its request for interconnection with the Tennessee Valley Authority at 
a connection point in Shelby County, Tennessee; 

Withdrawn its request for interconnection with the Mid-Continent Independent 
System Operator at a connection point in Pope County, Arkansas; and, 

Disposed of its interest in Plains and Eastern Clean Line Oklahoma, LLC, 
including all of that entity's assets (primarily rights-of-way) located in the State of 
Oklahoma. 

On behalf of several interested parties in the State of Arkansas, many who participated 
directly in Docket No. 14-00036, we respectfully request a status update on the TRA's Order and 
whether the above-described actions impact, in any way, the TRA's authorizations and 
approvals. 
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Thank you for your time and consideration. Should you have any questions, please do 
not hesitate contacting me directly. 

JPW:lk 

Warm regards, 

MITCHELL, WILLIAMS, SELIG, 
GATES & WOODYARD, P.L.L.C. 

By~~(J 


